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------------------------------------------------------------------

------------------------------------------------------------------

In late 2003, the Legislature passed 2003 Public Act Nos. 227, 228 and 229. 
These enactments allowed for development under Planned Unit Development 
Agreements where the open space under the Agreement is outside of the overall project 
boundary. It authorizes what is essentially land banking. 

As early as 1921, Michigan passed laws authorizing cities and villages to adopt 
zoning, planning and related ordinances to control the development of land within their 
jurisdiction. The State realized the importance of such regulations and in 1943 passed 
similar laws granting such powers to townships and counties. These laws have had and 
continue to have their fair share of challenges from would-be developers and potential 
purchasers alike, based on claims of exclusionary zoning practice, takings and 
everything in between. 

In 1978, the basic zoning laws were again modified. The Legislature adopted a 
form of zoning that had become popular in several other states. The planned unit 
development (the "PUD"), as defined in Michigan and sometimes referred to as a 
Planned Urban Development or Planned Residential Development was added to the 
arsenal of zoning weapons the State provided to local municipalities. PUD zoning 
designation encourages the development of large tracts as self-contained communities. 








